
Headteacher’s Message 

Thank you for all your support this morning with the Macmillan coffee         

morning. All donations can be made using the link:  

https://dc.thyngs.net/10919/Experience?code=BUS007188243&time=09%2f26%2f2022+20%3a22%

3a44.678835&appUserID=85003bc6-e167-436c-ae6e-26ac8351e07f&thyngDetailID=3950706&valid=x%

2feKj1wrOfCOCOdLGq0umIWx5YG3urTF6NMWJokBid3qKFyiE4lp4phN38eIwQAbfiBtotqjiQzNNmTItgS8Ug%3d%

3d&goalType=DONATION_AND_GIFTAID&meta=#!/  

We’ll let you know the final amount raised next week.  

On Tuesday, some of our girls took part in football at Priory. Once again, they 

were excellent representatives for Cop Lane. Well done also to the children 

playing at Priory on a Thursday. The match reports from last week can be 

found later on in this newsletter. We look forward to the Hutton league 

starting soon.  

Next week, as part of our Harvest Appeal, we are collecting for Penwortham 

Food Bank. More information can be found on p. 3 of this newsletter. We’ll 

also be marking allergy awareness week.  The children will be doing some    

activities throughout the week to raise awareness. Don’t forget the children 

can come to school in brightly coloured clothes on Monday to launch the 

week.  

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: service 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

03.10.22—Children 

wear brightly coloured 

clothes to launch allergy 

awareness week 

05.10. 22—Y2 Harvest 

Worship—parents     

welcome (9:00am) 

19.10.22—Y3 Bible 

Presentation—parents 

welcome (9:00am) 

20.10.22—Classroom 

open night—6pm until 

8pm 

10.11.22—EYFS parent 

reading meetings in 

school— 2:15pm and 

6:00pm 

30.11.22—Y5 Advent 

worship—parents      

welcome (9:00am) 
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PTFA News 

 News on events coming soon! 
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This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that Pakistan has had the 

heaviest rainfall in decades. The UN Secretary General has urged the world to help 

Pakistan, after floodwater covered a third of the country. Starting an appeal to help 

the tens of millions affected by the disaster, Secretary General Antonio Guterres 

blamed exceptionally high levels of rain and climate change. The flooding has      

affected millions of people in Pakistan as the heavy rains have washed away 

roads, people’s homes, and farms. Emergency services have been pushed to their 

limits trying to rescue those stranded. The children considered the question, “How 

can we help those in need who are far away?” The latest Picture News at home 

can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

Reflection Time 

‘’Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest.’ 

                                                                                                                Matthew 11:28 

This week in our worship, we have been discussing places that are special to us. We looked at the 
poem below: 

Special  
by Gordon Lamont 

 
Special is something I carry around, 

A thought, a memory, hallowed ground. 
The football pitch, my favourite beach, 

A special place that I can reach. 
When I can’t go to my special place,  

I turn to my thoughts and let them race. 
They fly, and in an instant I see 
My special place waiting for me.  

Special places can bring us peace or hold special memories. We talked about the need to look   
after the places that are special to us and to thank God for them.  



We are collecting the following items for 
Penwortham Food Bank: 

 

• Tins e.g. beans, rice pudding, tuna 

• Dry food e.g. pasta, cereals 

• Jars e.g. sauces 

 

Please send any donations into classes with 
your child(ren). 



 

 

Sickness 

Can we remind parents/carers that if you child/children are physically sick they must stay 

off school for 48 hours from the last time they were sick. There are lots of bugs going 

around and by doing this it will help stop the spread. 

 

M&S Promotion 

M & S food are currently doing a promotion where customers can buy any ‘Eat well 

product’ for the chance to win hundreds of prizes such as exclusive merchandise and 

match tickets. If you buy any of the eligible products, please nominate Cop Lane! 

 

 

 

 

Penwortham Town Council 

Penwortham Town Council have given us details of a competition they’re running to design 

a new logo. If you want to take part, please return entries to school by Friday 21st October 

2022.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Match Reports—Thursday 22nd September 2022 

Before the game against Kingsfold, Mrs Hodgson and Mrs Newton were sorting out the          

tactics and formations. 

We snatched an early goal to make it 1-0. Both teams battled well; the Cop Lane team 

made it 2-0. Minutes before the half time whistle, Cainon was waiting outside the box.   

Taylor passed to him and he unleashed the ball into the top corner. Then the half time 

whistle came. We had a team talk and made some subs.  

The second half was another entertaining half and Cop Lane stood strong. Seth made some 

good saves. The final whistle blew and all the players shook hands and said ‘well done’! 

Cop Lane kept a clean sheet and won an amazing game against good opponents. The final 

score was 3-0 to us.  

 

By Oliver and Taylor (Y5) 

 

Before the game against PCP, we had our team talk and arranged positions. PCP kicked off 

and it was a close game between the two teams. The PCP attacks were deadly but Cop 

Lane fought back and ended up scoring—Oliver was about  to unleash a worldie but calmly 

ended up hitting it into the net. From then, Cop Lane and PCP fought harder and PCP had 

more chances. PCP missed an amazing chance for them to equalise. A great game and well 

done to both teams. 

 

By Rory and Bobby (Y5) 

 

 



 

 

 

 






